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Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 17 August 2016 in the Jubilee room at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 


Councillors: Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton, M Snelson and W J Snelson 
PCSO P Wilkes
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
3 Members of the public

1270. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. L Jones, Cllr. M Snelson, District Cllr McCardle and County Cllr Edwards.
The Chairman read an extract from an email from Cllr. Mrs. Jones, who is unlikely to be in attendance for a couple of months due to a severe break to her leg. The unavoidable period of absence was noted. It is also understood that Cllr. Mrs. Jones is considering her position as a Councillor due to work commitments.

1271. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 1278(a)(b).
1272. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 27 July 2016, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1273. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)
Nothing further had been received from South Staffordshire Housing Association (“SSHA”), South Staffordshire Council (“SSC”) or Cllr. McCardle. In due course, the Parish Council will submit a planning application to remove the tree. The results of the drain survey are unknown, however, there is a leak from a pipe under Ms. Haughtey’s drive. It is not known whether the tree roots are responsible. The leak has been reported to SSHA.
b. Affordable Housing
Lesley Birch (Housing Plus/SSHA) had provided a draft poster for the Consultation event to be the held on 16 and 17 September 2016. Other than a slight amendment, to the times, the poster was approved by all. The Clerk agreed to place this on the notice boards and draw up a rota, to ensure there was a Parish Council representation throughout the events.
A letter has been received from an agent instructed by a landowner who wishes their site to be considered as a possible site for affordable housing. Further details of the site are currently unknown. The letter has been passed to Lesley Birch for further investigation and discussion.

c. 30mph bin stickers

The latest batch of stickers, were delivered to Cllr. Lewis with a letter explaining the objectives of the scheme. Cllr. Lewis is in the process of delivering these to all residents on Six Ashes Road within the main village. It is currently anticipated that each household will receive a minimum of two stickers.
The Clerk agreed to chase those for Gospel Ash Road, although given the layout of the houses, they may not be as effective along this road.
d. Cyclists

No further update available.
e. Speeding motorists, possible deterrents and Community speed watch
The Clerk has arranged for Mark Keeling, of Staffordshire Highways, to attend the meeting on 19 October 2016.
It was reported that the Safer Roads Partnership camera vehicle had been in the Parish a couple of times. A query was raised as to whether it was possible to obtain a report of the times the camera started / finished. The PCSO’s had also carried out some testing with their speed gun.

The Clerk of Enville Parish Council had circulated our request for information on Community speedwatch. One of their Councillors will contact Cllr. M Snelson to discuss their experience. It is anticipated that a representative from Community speedwatch will attend the September meeting.

f. Bobbington Parish Council facebook page
As discussed at the previous meeting, a facebook page is now in operation. Several people have “liked the page / posts”. It was agreed that usage and viewings would be monitored, to assist in deciding whether or not it should be continued.
1274. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The Clerk had emailed the County Council with respect to the query concerning verge cutting in hazardous spots (e.g. junctions). A response is awaited. They had responded with respect to carriageway sweeping, which is the responsibility of the District Council – the request has been forwarded to them.
1275. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
The AGM has now been held. Cllr. Lewis will produce an annual report for the next meeting.
Corbett School 
The school has been painted and cleaned, ready for the start of term.

Church of the Holy Cross 
Rev. Jeanette’s leaving service was held on Saturday 14 August at Trysull. Weddings which have been booked for the rest of this year will be conducted by Rev. Sue Watson who knows us well as she has been helping with the services for the past year or so.
1276. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

It was noted that the hedge alongside the pavement from the Red Lion to the school had been cut that day, however a number of nettles under the hedge now need attention. It was reported that the Neighbourhood Highways team have already been asked to look at this when in the village next week.
The meeting was informed that Dimmingsdale (Lower Penn) were participants in the Community Speed watch scheme. It was suggested that we could invite a member of their team to a future Parish Council meeting.

The meeting was asked whether there was any restriction on notices which could be placed on the notice boards, e.g. could local businesses advertise? The Clerk had no objection providing there was sufficient room for Parish notices. If insufficient room, non Parish Council notices would be removed.
1277. FINANCE
No financial matters to report.
1278. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received 
a. PA 16/00619/FUL – Change of use of existing domestic outbuilding to separate dwelling house; Brelades, Long Common, Claverley, WV5 7AX – Councillors had had difficulty reviewing the documents online, therefore, it was agreed that comments would be emailed to the Clerk.

b. PA 16/00693/FUL – Proposed replacement dwelling; Orchard House, Tom Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5EN – This application had only been received immediately prior to the meeting, and therefore, Councillors had not had the opportunity to fully review the plans. It was, therefore, agreed that comments would be emailed to the Clerk.
b. Responded to:
a. 16/00490/FUL – 26 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5PD - Extend existing drop kerb width from 3m to 4.8m – it was noted that the consultation period had expired, however, there were no objections.
b. 16/00214/ AGGRES – Agricultural building, Crab Lane – Appeal notification – no further comments needed.
c. Outcomes: 
d. Enforcement: 
1279. AIRFIELD MATTERS
No matters to report.
1280. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Connecting Communities New partnership approach
Blakelands fireworks 23/9/16 at 10pm

South Staffordshire Work clubs – request for donation

Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

VAST newsletter – 11/8/2016

Staffordshire County Council – Staffordshire in the Great War Event 15/10/16

Rural Services Network – Fuel Poverty

Mobile Cinema – new release

What’s on in South West Cluster libraries August 2016

Police Crime Commissioners – People power funding for Community Groups
1281. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was noted that many circular emails from SSC and the Police disclose the email addresses of all recipients of the email, a query was raised as to whether this was a breach of confidentiality / the Data Protection Act.
It was further noted that a house owned by South Staffordshire Housing Association will be available shortly, those present were asked if they were aware for the criteria for placement. A substantive response was not known.
It was agreed that the Chairman would chase the new Parish notice boards.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 21 September 2016
Meeting Closed 
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